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This evaluation assesses the degree to which 
Fund governance is effective and efficient, and 

whether it provides sufficient accountability and 
channels for stakeholders to have their views heard. 
The focus is on institutional structures as well as on 
the formal and informal relationships between the 
Fund’s main bodies of governance: the Executive 
Board, Management, and the International Monetary 
and Financial Committee (IMFC). 

For much of the past six decades, gradual reforms 
in its governance allowed the Fund to remain rele-
vant in a changing world economy. But the reforms 
have not kept pace with changes in the environment 
in which it operates. Today, the institution’s legiti-
macy and relevance are being questioned. Much 
attention has recently been focused on quotas and 
voting power, but broader governance reform also 
holds the potential to strengthen the Fund’s legiti-
macy, accountability, and effectiveness.

Overall, effectiveness has been the strongest 
aspect of Fund governance, allowing fast and con-
sistent action particularly in times of systemic crisis. 
On the other hand, accountability and voice have 
been its weakest aspects, which if left unaddressed 
would likely undermine effectiveness over the 
medium term. The evaluation has four broad conclu-
sions and recommendations, and it proposes a series 
of detailed measures specific to each of the main 
governance bodies. 

First, there is a lack of clarity on the respective 
roles of the different governance bodies, and in 

particular between the Board and Management. To 
strengthen the IMF’s effectiveness and to facilitate 
accountability, the roles and responsibilities of each 
of its governance bodies need to be clarified with 
a view to minimizing overlaps and addressing pos-
sible gaps. 

Second, the Fund needs more systematic minis-
terial involvement. The IMFC, as an advisory body, 
lacks a mandate for setting strategic directions and 
providing high-level oversight of the institution. To 
fulfill these functions, the evaluation calls for the 
activation of the Council, as contemplated in the 
Articles of Agreement, which should operate with a 
high degree of consensus, perhaps through the use of 
special majorities.

Third, the Board’s effectiveness is hindered by 
excessive focus on executive, rather than supervisory, 
functions. The Board should reorient its activities 
towards a supervisory role, playing a more active part 
in formulating strategy, monitoring policy implemen-
tation to ensure timely corrective actions, and exercis-
ing effective oversight of Management. To this end, 
the Board would need to change many of its working 
practices, shifting away from executive, day-to-day 
operational activities, including through more delega-
tion to committees and possibly to Management.

Finally, a framework needs to be put in place to 
hold Management accountable for its performance. 
Work is under way to set up such a framework, 
which should specify criteria and a process for regu-
lar assessments.
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